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Transylvania County Schools Child Nutrition Director Carolyn 
Barton has requested almost $18,000 in free food from USDA 
and has signed up for an additional $39,000 for a total of 
$57,000 in USDA commodities.  This is huge, and will be a 
tremendous help in making ends meet this year.

Making Ends Meet



Teachers, administrators, and even students have incredible ideas that deserve 
to be implemented in classrooms, but finding funding for these ideas can be 
challenging.  Every year, the Transylvania County Schools Educational Foundation 
(TCSEF) distributes Creative Classroom grants to educators across Transylvania 
County to support innovative and unique projects designed to enrich classrooms.  
Due to times and circumstances, the TCSEF has limited funds available; however, 
they look forward to seeing how they can support the creativity of TCS students, 
teachers, and staff this year.  Information and applications for the 2021-2022 
Creative Classroom grants are available at tcsef.org/creative-classroom-grants/.  

Applications are due by midnight on Friday, December 4, 2020.  Grants will be 
awarded in early 2021.  

All teachers and staff employed with Transylvania County 
Schools are eligible to apply.  Winners will have 18 months 
to use the awarded funds.  Good luck to everyone, and thank 
you, TCS Educational Foundation.  

TCSEF Creative Classroom Grant 
Applications for 2021-22

https://tcsef.org/creative-classroom-grants/


Leanne Winner has been named as the new Executive Director of the North Carolina 
School Boards Association, effective January 5, 2021.  Ms. Winner will be organization’s 
fourth Executive Director and the first woman to hold the position.  She succeeds Dr. Ed 
Dunlap, who will be retiring after 41 years of service to NCSBA, including 27 years as 
Executive Director.  Ms. Winner has worked for NCSBA as its Director of Governmental 
Relations since 1998.  Throughout her tenure, she has advocated effectively on behalf of 
school boards at the General Assembly and throughout state government agencies.  Ms. 
Winner was selected from a pool of over 200 candidates nationwide.  We congratulate Ms. 
Winner and look forward to working with her in her new role.     

NCSBA Executive Director



Thank you T.C. Henderson School of Science and
Technology for this month’s artwork in the Board Room. 

Thank you as always to the Transylvania County 
Sheriff’s Office and our SRO this evening.
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